
































Girlguiding Middlesex North West 

AGM 2018 – Annual report delivered by the chair 

Good evening everyone, and thank you for coming to this year’s Annual General Meeting. It is good 

to see you and you are all very welcome here at your Residential Centre, especially Trefoil Guide 

members in this your special year. And as you can see once again, Mark Palmer and the Willow Tree 

Committee and the AGM team have done a brilliant job in making this a beautiful and perfect setting 

for tonight. 

Last year in the County - here are some of the highlights. 

In the autumn we started preparing for Girlguiding’s new, all section programme, due to launch fully 

this autumn, by providing a series of ‘Good Guiding Is…’ training for leaders in Divisions across the 

County. It was good to see so many new and familiar faces at each of the evening sessions, and 

thank you to the Division Commissioners who made them possible. 

Then, as a reminder of the world our girls now live in, some of our units looked forward to joining in 

with Walking the London Bridges, a LaSER event in partnership with RSPB, but it was cancelled on 

the day before, as a core team of senior volunteers took the very hard decision to call a halt due to 

concern about personal safety in central London at that time. 

But a few weeks later back in Middlesex NW many of our Rainbows gathered in Ickenham to 

celebrate Rainbow’s 30th birthday – and had a fantastic time. 

Then many summer caps and residentials (formerly known as Pack Holidays), getting girls out and 

about having holiday time the Girlguiding way. 

Some of our girls and slightly reluctant leaders went to the Big Gig in London. And I’m told that the 

profit that was made in the shop that day is going towards buying units across the Region some of 

the new programme materials. Your Division Commissioners will have more about that later in the 

year. 

And then LaSERIO, the weekend event where Region selects girls and leader to go on international 

expeditions and trips in the following year. We have a steady trickle of representatives over the 

years, and while I am always pleased if one of our girls is selected I am really delighted when a leader 

is, as she will bring back so much experience to County, that she shares willingly and we all gain 

from. 

And then Impact the Word – the Big Sleepover to celebrate Work Thinking Day by having a big party 

in groups bigger than your own unit. And at least one of our events made it to the local press! 

Looking back for me this year, there’s something that links together all the activities in this report, 

and it’s the power of networking to get things done and make things happen. Knowing people who 

know people to make something exciting happen for the girls, or keep them safe, or make great 

plans for a long term future for Girlguiding is what keeps us moving. 

At the Good Guiding Is training I met some leaders who wanted to volunteer some more. They said 

“I’d like to help the County. Is there something I can get involved in?” 



I was part of the region group that took the tough decision about Walking the London Bridges, and 

gave to that network both my own work knowledge of critical incidents in London and access in my 

network to someone with policing experience who could offer advice. It helped with making a 

decision nobody wanted to make. 

Those of you who take girls away know you can only do that by drawing on your personal network of 

friends to be your leadership team, or you might be an important part of someone else’s team. As a 

unit leader I know as you do, without that strong network of excellent people your girls don’t get to 

go away. And that’s a great shame. 

And now we have a new Chief Guide – Amanda Medler, from our very own County. Years ago, when 

I was County Programme & Training Adviser, I brought Amanda into her first County role, enabling 

her to join a network that grew and grew. 

Now, I appreciate not everyone wants a network like that, but what I would like to do this evening is 

than you all very much for being an important person in this County’s network, many of you for a 

fantastically long period of service to the girls, and some recent and very, very welcome joiners you 

are too. 

I would like to offer you an invitation now to connect to your own networks – and see who you know 

who would like to join you and me in making this County able to provide the best quality Guiding it 

can. 

To start us off – the focus is Willow Tree. You heard in the Treasurer’s report that external donations 

were down. Who do you know who could fundraise for £25k this year? People book us and come 

back because they love the welcome the get. Who do you know who could join the Checkers’ Team 

or be on the Shop rota, and be part of the welcoming committee. 

And keeping this place looking so great is done by committed and dedicated people who take great 

pride in what they are helping achieve. Who do you know who would like to be part of that? 

A while ago we set up a Friends of Willow Tree group – some of you may be members and will have 

noticed not much goes on. Time to re-energise it! Could you and someone in your network bring it 

back to its lively self, to add a bit more support for this facility – with small fundraisers and social 

events? 

And growing our newly qualified leaders. Once they leave Janet Davis’ books and their mentor says 

“good luck”, who has the skills to pass on so they know how to use the out of doors in their 

programme, and gain all those outdoors skills themselves. Who do you know who can show 

someone else how to firelight and tent pitch? 

So, I could go on, but I know you know what I’m saying. Could you each add one more person to our 

Girlguiding network, and together see what we can make happen? 

Collette Stone 

Chair 

 


